J.G. 'S WLPSPI SPACES OF STREET, STRE THE PROPERTY OF THE PARTY OF THE PARTY OF C GUYS*** UP CE DA OF HUMANIT PS TO IL S QUEENS* D. hisses rams--p -what's that in your hand, -easis de man g leutus rules lack of funds __pe CON s wrong with 3-eas with a did we do and an are P.S .-- Why don't your own dirty work? Hey, Change dog Busch is the best and check s anybody seen a 5 2" Paerto Rican?? Tan . I want you! The H Bon give me your bod Keels whatehe got bening your posters? Stevenand me are getting along con got! Pork and her movie are being succe sful Lola "A.E." So for fill Hey Anne R do you drank that start you collect Forget at III - Just warry about the etner four

Page 2

STUDENT BOARD MINUTES April 20, 1982

The meeting was opened at 9:03pm.

TREASURER'S REPORT: \$8,776.16. The Board voted not to give more money to the senior class for the use of helium balloons at graduation.

COMMITTEE REPORTS

Social Planning: 1) There will be a meeting Thursday, Aprill 22 at 12:00pm. Academic Affairs: 1) There will be a meeting April 27 at 12:00pm in Rm. 203. Student Affairs: 1) Plans for the Student Recognition dinner are going as planned. 2) A general discussion was held on what the hob of the Judicial Panel is. 3) The Nurse's office will stay at the same location that it is previously at. Signs will be posted so students will be able to find the office easier. The office is in the basement of Clare. Junior Class: 1) There will be a meeting Monday, April 26 at 9:00pm in

Dovle Hall. Sophomore Class: 1) There will be a Street Dance on Saturday, April 24 from 9-12. The band will be Travesty. 2) An information board (directory board) has been purchased to be placed in Marian Hall, 3) Plans for Orientation have been started.

Clare Hall Board: 1) The new officers for the upcoming year are: PRES: Becky DeLaRosa, VICE: Ann Rienhardt, SEC: Robyn Lee, TRES: Laura Burkhart, SOCIAL PLANNING: Paula Fritsch, DORM AND SAFETY: Jenny Burton, PUBLICITY: Katz Lee. 2) The lottery for housing will be held Thursday, April 29. 3) Senior Will night will be held May 2 at 9:30pm in the Clare Hall Lounge.

Home Movies will also be shown. If anyone has any pictures they would like submit, give them to a Clare Hall Board officer.

OLD BUSINESS:

1) Stereo prices for the receiver to be purchased for the cafe will be brought to the next meeting, 2) The sound system has been placed in a safe place. 3) Advisors for Student Board for the upcoming year will be Mr. Elmendorf. The advisor to the executive officers will be Mike Henderson. 4) The CARBON editor will be chosen at the next meeting. NEW BUSINESS: 1) Research has started on getting another Yearbook started on campus. More will discussed later, 2) It was decided that future restrictions will be placed on the applauds and hisses of the CARBON.

The meeting was adjourned at 9:58pm. Respectfully submitted,

CARBON STAFF

Editor; Nancy Townsend Columnists: Linda Kuper Typists: Judy Knue Chris Tuell Ann Naughton Advisor: Drew Appleby

CALENDAR OF EVENTS

Apr. 24----Street dance Clare Circle 9:00 - 12:00pm

----Varsity baseball at Tri-State

PAGE 3

Apr. 25----Student Recognition Program 2:00pm - Marian Hall Auditorium

Thurs, Apr. 29----Speaker Rev. Theo Mathias, SJ--"Nuclear Armaments

----Varsity Baseball, Here vs. Huntington

Alternatives" (11:30 in west dining room) ----Lottery for Clare Hall dorm rooms, 10:30-11:30pm

----Varsity Tennis match, Here vs. Franklin, 3:00pm

Business Party---4:30pm at Riverside. If you have not yet paid your dollar, you can still bring it to the park. Hands will be stamped at the park to show that you have paid. More people means MORE REFRESHMENTS!!!!!!

*********************************** A RUMOR IS LIKE A PEARL; BOTH ARE FOUNDED ON A GRAIN. For a pearl, it's a grain of sand; for a rumor, it's a grain of truth. This is well illustrated by what's happening now with the new Student Activity Center. Plans for the new Center are continuing, and the primary objective of the fund drive still continues to be the bundling -- all of it -- and the \$1 million endowment, part of which will be used to maintain the building. It is true that various options are being discussed, all as a part of a "fresh look" conducted by the architect and the contractor under the direction of the college's building committee. Various alternatives are being discussed including additions to the Clare Hall Gym, expanding the present kitchen and dining facilities,

renovating part of Clare Hall for a student union, building the student center in two phases, etc. But, these are only possible contingencies and nothing will be decided until the building committee has taken a thorough look at the entire campus need. Why now?? you say?? In part, it's to see if we can qualify

---- Varsity Baseball at St. Francis Apr. 26----Intramural Softball Tourney at "Lake Marian"

Tues. Apr. 27---Intramural Softball Tourney continues

----Varsity Tennis match at IUPUI

Sat.

Sun.

Mon.

Wed. Apr. 28----All School Picnip 11:30-6:00, Lilly Lake at Eagle Creek Pk. ----All School Party at Eagle's Hideaway Clubhouse, 6:30

----Varsity Baseball at Marion

TODARY ON AND AROUND MARIAN CAMPUS.....

Baseball game---Here versus IUPUI at 3:00.

Tennis match---Here versus Wabash at 3:00.

DAYS OF OUR KNIGHT LIFE... By Linda Kuper

Believe it or not, there is only one more week of regular classes and we will then be able to vacation for the summer! We've been here eight months studying and working hard and this coming Wednesday will be our reward for completing an academic year at Marian. On April 28, the ALL SCHOOL PICNIC, formerly known as Field Day, will be held. In the past, we have always celebrated the last Wednesday before finals in the Drum & Bugle Field, but this year tradition has changed and we will be celebrating at Lilly Lake at Eagle Creek Park.

All classes will be cancelled after 11:30 and all books will be closed for the remainder of the day. At 1:00pm, a caravan of cars and shuttle busses for those without wheels will leave Clare en route to the park. Lilly Lake is a beautiful setting surrounded by rolling hills and nature's early spring sights. There is plenty of room for frisbee, volleyball, and relaxing. Admission is only \$1.25 per carload and later that day, ARA will be grilling out and catering dinner for all of us starved students.

At 6:30 p.m. the party will be moved to the Eagle's Hideaway Club House for an evening of dancing to Spectrum-Taylor, our own celebrity band, followed by favorite D.J. Chris Tuell spinning top 40 tunes all for the low price of 50¢11111

The All School Picnic will be an opportunity to celebrate the upcoming summer of '82, a year's end at Marian, and will be a great
chance to get off campus! I hope to see everyone there partying
and taking advantage of cancelled classes. This is OUR day so give
up the soaps and the bars for a day and celebrate with your fellow
classmates...See ya Wednesday!!!!!

entire campus need. Why now?? you say?? In part, it's to see if we can qualify for a special matching grant from Lilly Endowment. So, despite the rumors, no changes have been made, the center is still the number one priority on campus, the fund drive is continuing, and no decisions changing anything have been made. If you have questions or a rumor you want to get straight, see Alan Lisle, Director of Development, Room 117, Marian Hall. Oh! If you want to make a donation, or know where we might get one, stop by also.

Join Camera Hut and Nikon for the photo outing of the year! at Eagle Creek Park-Lilly Lake Concession on Sunday, April 25th 10:00-4:00pm All photo enthusiasts are invited to attend this benefit for the Nature Center at Eagle Creek Park. Nikon will have a full array of cameras and lenses to use, and Camera Hut, along with Nikon's technical specialist, will provide assistance along the trails of the park. Interpretive naturalists provided by the Nature Center will lead the way. Park admission is \$2.00 and any donation to the Nature Center will serve as admission to the event.

WHAT'S HAPPENING IN M.A.T????? by Chris Tuell

MUSIC Lapp Congratulations to the Marian College Chorale, Chamber Singers, and Recorder Ensemble for an excellent Spring Concert last Sunday.

--Pop Concert Tuesday Marian College Auditorium

-- Butler Ballet with the Indianapolis Symphony Orchestra Sunday, Apr. 25 3pm Clowes Hall Butler University

Art -- "All Department Exhibit" Marian College Art Department Presentation Marian College Library

Theatre -- "Operetta, My Dear Watson" Fri, 8pm, Sat. 5pm and 9pm, Sun. 2:30pm and 7:30pm Indiana Repertory Theatre

-- "Home" Saturday 5pm and 9pm, Sunday 2:30pm Indiana Repertory Theatre

DID YOU KNOW????????

- -Clare Hall, when first built, only had two floors.
- -The germs from a cough or sneeze can remain on ones hands up to 5 hours after the initial cough or sneeze.
- -Senior, Tom Knox has never been in the Music Building.

Attention all seniors......

Senior will night will be Sunday, May 2 at 9:30 p.m. in Clare Hall Lounge.

BULLETIN

Congratulations to the Marian College Tennis Team and Coach Kelly for their triumphant victory over Franklin College last Tuesday!!!!!!!!!!!!!!

BUNK BEDS FOR SALE

Call extension 424 or come to Room 246 to check them out!

PAGE 6

SUMMER COUNSELORS NEEDED

Mr. Dave Roberts.

Males or females, at least 18 years old, are needed to work at an inner city recreational program for boys and girls 6-14 years old. Voluntee time may be arranged for college credit. Check with your academic advisor. For info, call Lynnie or Barb, Metro Center, 637-3386, or see blue fliers on ministry center bulletin board: Contact Sister Sue or

****************** SENIOR WILL NIGHT....ATTENTION ALL SENIORS!!!!! Sunday, May 2 at 9:30 pm in Clare Hall Lounge

HOME MOVIES...ATTENTION ALL DORM MEMBERS!!!!!

Clare Hall Board and Wing Reps will be going to each room collecting pictures for home movies. Any pictures of interest will

be greatly appreciated and shown at Senior Will night. See above. MANDATORY MEETING REGARDING DORM HOUSING!!!!!!

at 11:00pm, and sophomores-to-be at 11:30 pm. Remember you must have your housing contract and a \$15.00 deposit on file in the Student Services Office. ************************* SENIORS......YOUR ATTENTION PLEASE!!!!!

The room drawing for housing units in Clare will berheld Thursday. April 29th in the lounge. Seniors-to-be mmet at 10:30pm, Juniors-to-be

A beer and pizza party is being given in your honor on Friday, May 7. The Marian College National Alumni Association and Indianapolis Chapter would like to welcome you, our newest members into our ranks,

Please accept this invitation to join us for an evening of fun and comraderie. Stop in the Alumni Office to pick up a map and directions to the party and so that we can get a count of how many to expect.

We look forward to seeing you on May 7,

MCAA National Officers

CONGRATULATIONS TO THE WINNERS OF THE CARBON FOOTBALL QUIZILL

Rose Elsner & Vicki Deitering

These two names were chosen at random from all the correct entries.

Your gift certificates will be in your mailboxes. ATTENTION ALL CLUBS AND ORGANIZATIONS:

A meeting will be held Thursday, April 29 at 9:00 pm in Room 130 (IN CLARE HALL). Budgets, allocation of money, and other topics will be discussed. A representative from your class, club, or organization must be there! Remember: April 29 at 9:00 pm!!!!!

MAY I ASK A FAVOR OF YOU. ...?

I will be taking pictures for the Admissions Department during the All School Picnic at Eagle Creek Park next Wednesday. If the pictures meet with the approval of the Admissions Staff, they will be used in brochures and other related publications that are used to advertise Marian. My favor is as follows. If you are planning on wearing a shirt with the name of a school on it, please make that school Marian. It is very difficult to use a photograph in a Marian brochure that has a group of students in it wearing IU, Ball State, and Notre Dame on their shirts.

Dr. Appleby

Lunch & Learn "Special"- Thursday, April 29 at 11:30

Everyone is welcome at the "spectal" to be held in the west dining room. Topic is "Alternatives to Nuclear Arms"; speaker is Fr. Theo Mathias, A.J., who is a visiting professor at Christian Theological Seminary. Fr. Theo is a distinguished lecturer and author of numerous articles on education, development and social justice. He is a native of India and served as a member of India's delegation to the United Nations. He was president for eight years of the Jesuit Educational Association of India.

CONGRATULATIONS11111

New MANASA officers for next year 1982-1983 are:

President: Nancy Horan V. President: Pam Jarecki Secretary: Patrice Will Treasurer: Julie Reideman

Congratulations again and thank you to everyone that helped to keep things together. (Thank you, Dr. Appleby.)

P.S. Short meeting will be held Monday, April 26, at 8:30 pm in the lobby.

Beth Pardi MANASA President (1981-82)

